LICENSING AND SAFETY REGULATORY PANEL
24th November, 2005

Meeting commenced:
10.00 a.m.
"
ended:
12.25 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Wilson - in the Chair

Councillors Val Burgoyne, Heywood, Hulmes, Macdonald, Miller, Morris, Mullen and Bernard Lea
71.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Dawson, Robin Garrido, Holt and Pooley.

72.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN

The Chairman sought nominations for the post of Deputy Chairman for the remainder of the municipal year 2005/06.  Both Councillors Val Burgoyne and Ian Macdonald were proposed and seconded.


RESOLVED:
THAT, following a show of hands, Councillor Val Burgoyne be elected as Deputy Chairman of the Panel for the remainder of the municipal year 2005/06.

73.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Panel held on 27th October, 2005, were agreed and signed as a correct record by the Chairman.

74.
“PUB CRAWL” TAXI SERVICE

(Previous 66 - 27th October, 2005)


Martin Seel referred to an issue raised at the meeting of the Panel held on 27th October, 2005, with regard to a private hire operator apparently offering a hop on, hop off, bus type service between local pubs in the Worsley area.  He reminded the Panel that the service had been investigated, and it had been found to be a legitimate private hire service, run by a registered operator in accordance with the current regulations, though promotional literature circulated by the operator, had been somewhat misleading, and had subsequently been withdrawn.  Copies of the revised material was circulated for Members’ information.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted; and that a copy of the revised promotional information be forwarded to Councillor Robin Garrido, for information.

75.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business, detailed in Minutes 76 and 77 below, on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraph 4 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

76.
APPLICATIONS FOR PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER’S LICENCES  

RESOLVED:
THAT the undermentioned applications for private hire driver’s licences be dealt with as follows:-

	Applicant
	Decision



	PHD 864
	License granted for a period of 12 months, to be reviewed thereafter 

	PHD 1913 
	License granted for a period of 12 months, to be reviewed thereafter

	PHD 1196
	Application refused



Councillor John Mullen declared an interest in the application of PHD 864, in that the applicant was known to him, as a result he did not take part in the interview, discussion or vote on the matter.

77.
SUSPENSION OF A PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER’S LICENCE

(Previous Minute 61 - 27th October, 2005)


The Strategic Director of Environment submitted a report detailing further background investigations to a case which had resulted in the suspension of a private hire driver’s licence, under section 61(b) of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976, and which had been reported to the Panel at their meeting held on 27th October, 2005.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted; and that the Strategic Director of Environment be authorised to extend the suspension of the private hire driver’s licence concerned, to enable further enquiries to be made, the outcome of which will be reported at the next meeting of the Panel.

78.
NOISE NUISANCE LEVEL 

(Previous Minute 69 - 27th October, 2005)


The Panel received a presentation from Steve Smith, of the Environment Directorate, which provided a practical demonstration of permitted and unacceptable noise levels, so as to give a better understanding of the issue, and assist Members when considering applications under the Licensing Act 2003, when noise nuisance was a factor raised by objectors.  


RESOLVED:
THAT Steve Smith be thanked for his interesting and informative demonstration, the contents of which were noted.

79.
REGULAR MONTHLY POLICE REPORT

The Strategic Director of Environment submitted a report outlining the practicality and likely problems, which would arise when considering applications under the Licensing Act 2003, if, as had previously been requested by a number of Members, the Panel received a regular monthly update, in relation to criminal and public disorder activities in licensed premises across the City.


RESOLVED:
THAT in view of the legal opinion received, and in order to prevent future applications, under the Licensing Act 2003 being prejudiced, Greater Manchester Police be requested not to submit a regular update to the Panel, in relation to activities at licensed premises.

80.
CHARITABLE COLLECTION PERMITS ISSUES UNDER DELEGATED POWERS

RESOLVED:
THAT the action of the Strategic Director of Environment, pursuant to delegated authority, in granting the following applications for charitable collections be noted:-

	Applicant
	Area
	Purpose
	Date



	T. Whittle,

Richmond House,

Overton Hall,

Vicarage Lane,

Frodsham, Cheshire
	Street collection throughout the City of Salford
	On behalf of Longmeade Wellness Foundation, to raise funds for new treatment centres for multiple sclerosis 
	28th November to 3rd December, 2005, inclusive, between 9.00 a.m. and 4.00 p.m.

	R.F.T. Wavish,

C/o Swinton Park Golf Club, East Lancashire Road, Swinton, Salford 
	Street collection in Swinton, Pendlebury and Salford 6 area
	On behalf of Salford and Swinton Rotary Club, to raise funds for local and international charities 
	5th to 18th December, 2005, inclusive between 6.30 p.m. and 9.00 p.m.

	P. Gray,

18 Ridgemont Drive, Worsley
	Street collection in Worsley, Walkden and Boothstown
	On behalf of Worsley and District Roundtable, to raise funds for local charities
	5th to 15th December, 2005, inclusive between 6.30 p.m. and 9.00 p.m.



	M. Collier,

24 Eastmoor, Mosley Common, Worsley
	Street collection in Worsley, Boothstown, Swinton, Wardley and Little Hulton
	On behalf of Rotary Club of Worsley, to raise funds for local and rotary charities
	7th to 22nd December, 2005, inclusive between 6.30 p.m. and 9.00 p.m.

	P. Smith,

5 Lower House Drive, Lostock, Bolton
	Street collection in the Walkden area, and in and around the Ellesmere Centre, Bolton Road 
	On behalf of Walkden Rotary Club, to raise funds on behalf of rotary local charities
	12th to 23rd December, 2005, inclusive between 9.00 a.m. and 5.00 p.m.

	M. Collier,

24 Eastmoor, Mosley Common, Worsley
	House to house collection in the Worsley, Boothstown, Swinton and Little Hulton areas
	On behalf of the Rotary Club of Worsley, to raise funds for local and rotary charities
	7th to 22nd December, 2005, inclusive 

	R.F.T. Wavish,

C/o Swinton Park Golf Club, East Lancashire Road, Swinton, Salford
	House to house collection in the Swinton, Pendlebury and Salford 6 areas
	On behalf of Salford and Swinton Rotary Club, to raise funds for local and international charities
	5th to 18th December, 2005, inclusive

	P.J. Fillery,

25 Culcheth Hall Drive, Culcheth, Warrington
	House to house collection in the Cadishead and Irlam areas
	On behalf of the Rotary Club of Irlam, to raise funds for rotary charities
	1st to 24th December, 2005, inclusive


81.
LICENSING ACT 2003 - ENFORCEMENT PROTOCOL WITH RELEVANT BODIES

The Strategic Director of Environment submitted a report, indicating that licensing authorities across Greater Manchester were taking steps to enter into enforcement protocols with relevant bodies in their areas, so as to establish guidelines on how best they would work together to enforce the new legislation arising from the Licensing Act 2003.  The report went on to seek the approval of the Panel, as the licensing authority for Salford City Council, to become a signatory to the amended joint enforcement protocol.


RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to Salford City Council becoming a signatory to the amended joint enforcement protocol, subject to an update on its operation being submitted on a regular six monthly basis to this Panel.

82.
LICENSING ACT 2003 - OPERATION

Councillor Ian Macdonald enquired as to what the role of Magistrate Appeals Panels would be under the Licensing Act 2003.  He said he had believed that it was their intention to ask local authorities to reconsider their decisions, rather than reversing them, though this appeared not to be the case following recent appeals in other parts of the country.  Tracy Barr replied that there was no consistency as to the approach adopted by Magistrate Courts, with regard to licensing appeals, both at a countrywide level, and in Greater Manchester.  She added that no appeals had been required in Salford as yet, but agreed that there was a need to clarify the position as soon as possible.


Councillor Ian Macdonald then went on to seek guidance in terms of Members of the Panel representing their local ward residents at licensing application hearings. Tracy Barr again responded that this was a matter, which required clarification.


Councillor Ian Macdonald referred to the number of licensing applications in Salford which had been considered by the Panel, and asked whether it was possible to have a summary of their decisions, in terms of the respective Panel membership, and the decision in relation to the hours granted for the sale of alcohol, for each application.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Strategic Director of Environment be requested to seek clarification and guidance in relation to those issues raised concerning the Magistrate Courts appeal process, and Members of this Panel representing residents from their respective wards, at licensing hearings.




(2) THAT the Strategic Director of Environment be requested to submit a report at a future meeting providing a summary of applications under the Licensing Act 2003, which have required a Panel hearing.

83.
PRIVATE HIRE VEHICLE AND HACKNEY CARRIAGE DEMAND

Councillor George Wilson brought the attention of the Panel concerns which have been raised with him by another elected Member suggesting that it was difficult to obtain either a hackney carriage, or private hire vehicle within the City, particularly at busy periods at weekend.  He went on to say that as a result he had been asked to approach the Panel to consider the possibility of increasing the number of such vehicles within the City.  A general discussion then ensued which it was generally agreed that although the concerns were relevant, the Panel had no powers in regulating what hours both private hire and hackney carriage vehicles operated their services.  It was further stated that in June, 2005, the Panel had agreed the recommendations of a demand survey of hackney carriage licences within the City, which had recommended that the unmet demand within the City of Salford could be resolved by an increase of one extra vehicle, which had subsequently been approved.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted. 
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